
	
	
	 	

 

 

 

 
 FreeState Justice, Inc. (formerly FreeState Legal Project, Inc., merging with Equality Maryland)  

is a social justice organization that works through direct legal services, legislative and policy advocacy, and community 
engagement to enable Marylanders across the spectrum of lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender, and queer identities to be 

free to live authentically, with safety and dignity, in all communities throughout our state.   
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Bill:		 	 HB1382	
Title:	 	 Children	in	Out‐of‐Home	Placement	–	Placement	in	Medical	
Facilities	
Date:		 	 February	27,	2020	1:00	p.m.	
Committee:	 Appropriations	Committee	
Position:	 Support	with	Amendments	
	
To	the	Honorable	Delegate	Maggie	McIntosh	and	Esteemed	Members	of	
the	Committee:	
	
FreeState	Justice	is	a	statewide	legal	advocacy	organization	that	seeks	to	
improve	the	lives	of	low‐income	lesbian,	gay,	bisexual,	transgender,	and	
queer	(“LGBTQ”)	Marylanders.		We	work	across	Maryland	to	provide	free	
civil	legal	aid	to	LGBTQ	Marylanders	with	low	incomes	who	are	facing	
discrimination.	Those	clients	include	individuals	who	are	in	the	foster	care	
system	or	experiencing	out‐of‐home	placement.	
	
FreeState	Justice	supports	HB1382	with	amendments,	which	
establishes	that	the	Department	shall	report	certain	information	to	the	
General	Assembly	that	is	disaggregated	by	county,	placement	type,	age,	
sex,	ethnicity,	and	amount	of	time	overstayed,	if	youth	experiencing	
housing	instability	are	kept	in	an	emergency	facility	or	an	inpatient	
facility,	despite	not	needing	medical	care.		

LGBTQ	youth	are	overrepresented	in	unstable	housing	and	the	foster	care	
system.	For	LGBTQ	youth,	disclosing	their	sexual	orientation,	gender	
identity,	or	gender	expression	can	lead	to	verbal	and	physical	harassment,	
oftentimes	resulting	in	out‐of‐home	placement	or	homelessness.	In	2019	a	
study	found	that	30.4%	of	youth	in	foster	care	identify	as	LGBTQ,	with	5%	
as	transgender1.	The	same	study	reported	that	LGBTQ	youth	in	out‐of‐
home	placements	experience	further	mistreatment	including	verbal	and	
physical	abuse,	and	more	frequent	hospitalization	for	emotional	and	
physical	reasons.	Discrimination	of	these	youth	in	the	foster	care	system	
and	even	in	healthcare	facilities	has	far	more	detrimental	effects,	usually	
leading	to	homelessness.	

                                                     
1	Baams L, Wilson BDM, Russell ST. LGBTQ Youth in Unstable Housing and 
Foster Care. Pediatrics. 2019;143(3): e20174211 
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The	language	of	the	bill	should	be	amended	to	request	data	to	be	disaggregated	by:	county,	
placement	type,	age,	sex,	ethnicity,	amount	of	time	overstayed,	sexual	orientation,	gender	
identity,	and	gender	expression.	This	bill	will	increase	data	reporting	of	LGBTQ	youth	in	
out‐of‐home	placement	and	foster	care,	giving	us	a	better	understanding	on	how	to	best	
support	LGBTQ	Marylanders.		

FreeState	Justice	strongly	urges	the	Committee	to	issue	a	favorable	report	with	
amendments	on	HB1382.		
	
Thank	you	for	the	opportunity	to	comment	on	this	important	legislation,	and	please	do	not	
hesitate	to	contact	us	if	we	can	be	of	further	assistance.	
	
Sincerely,	
Mark	A.	Procopio	
Executive	Director	


